
February 15, 2025, Convention Minutes 
1. Call to Order. Conner Tranquill called the convention to order at 9:00 p.m. on 

February 15th, 2025. 

2. Officer Reports. 
a. Chairman’s Report. Conner Tranquill updated the convention on the 

activities of the federation over the last year and highlighted the upcoming 
proposed rule change at the OK GOP convention. 

b. Treasurer’s Report. Gabriela Dimova reported that the federation had 
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3. Report on the Permanent Convention Roll. Parker Crawley reported the 
permanent convention roll of 5 present delegates, 8 apportioned delegate votes. 
The report was adopted by unanimous consent. 

4. Report on the Convention Rules. Conner Tranquill presented the Convention 
Rules as recommended by the State Committee. The Rules Report was adopted by 
unanimous consent. 

a. Delegates to State Convention. Pursuant to convention rules, all delegates 
in attendance were elected delegates to the 2025 OK GOP State Convention 
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5. Election of Officers. 
a. Secretary. Parker Crawley was elected OKFCR Secretary with 8 apportioned 

delegate votes, 5 raw votes. Jacob O’Neal received 0 apportioned delegate 
votes, 0 raw votes. 

b. Director of Budget and Internal Finance (DBIF). No candidates filed for 
DBIF, and no nominations were made from the floor. The State Committee 
will adopt a new schedule for electing the DBIF prior to the expiration of the 
term. 

c. Vice Chairman. Anthony Diulio was elected Vice Chairman by acclamation. 
d. Chairman. Conner Tranquill was elected Chairman by acclamation. 

6. OKFCR Constitutional Amendments. 



 

a. Treasurer Amendment. The amendment submitted by Conner Tranquill, 
seconded by Parker Crawley, was adopted unanimously. 

7. OKFCR Platform. The platform presented by Conner Tranquill, seconded by 
Gabriela Dimova, was adopted with four votes in favor with one abstention. 

8. Other Business. Delegates were reminded by Conner Tranquill and Parker Crawley 
of the importance of attending the OK GOP Convention (tentatively scheduled for 
May 2-3rd) to show our activity and involvement to the whole state. 

9. Adjournment. The convention was adjourned at 9:41 p.m., February 15th, 2025, by 
Conner Tranquill. 

Submitted by Parker Crawley, Convention Secretary. 
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